
PRAYER CORNER.  Let us remember those whose lives have 
been disrupted by the floods in the UK.  And for Adina 
Farrant, who has gone into hospital for surgery.

THE SINGING GROUP will be singing at River Court Rsidential 
Home, Explorer Drive, Watford, WD18 6TQ at 6pm.

THE NEXT TUESDAY TALKS/FAITH ACCORDING TO JESUS series 
will have a reunion on Tuesday 9 October at 8pm. Pr Paul 
Clee will be speaking about ‘Learning from the Rich Man, 
Poor Man?’. A light supper will be served at 7pm. All are 
welcome to this meeting – it will be good to see you there.

FELLOWSHIP LUNCH, 6 OCTOBER. Please book using the 
envelopes at the desk & place in offering plate or hand to 
Fiona Cooper.

SOUP RUN next week 5 October will be led by Judy McKie 
and the driver is Romulo Greco. If you wish to go on the 
soup run please contact Pat Walton phone 01923 672 500 or 
email pat@pwalton.co.uk 

MACMILLAN AFTERNOON TEA last Friday raised £234.50 for 
this Charity. Thanks to all who came and supported this 
project.

CREATIVE CRAFT CLASSES. Do you knit or crochet? Would you 
like to learn? Come along to Creative Craft which is every 
Wednesday from 1.30- 3.30pm in the Larch Room. We plan to 
branch out into other types of crafts later on, and we can 
also make things for charity. All are welcome. If you want 
more details contact Pat or Joanna Gentle 07722 342 948.

SABBATH SCHOOL QUARTERLIES are ready for collection after 
the service.  

JUNIOR CHOIR, aged 10-14, resumes 4 October & every 
Thursday afternoon thereafter. No auditions required. 

CHURCH CHOIR.  The good news is that, in preperation for 
Christmas, our Choir practice will start again on Friday, 5 
October with a prompt start, like last time, at 7.30pm. 
Please arrive for a prompt start to make good progress with 
our new music.

SENIOR CLUB will meet on Monday 1 October 2-4pm. This 
week Fred Knoller, a survivor from the holocaust, will be our 
Guest Speaker. This will be a special programme to which we 
invite all church members whether young or old. Please come 
along and give your support.

ORCHESTRA.  There will be no rehearsal on Friday 5 October 
and the Orchestra will not be playing on the 6th due to the 
Harvest Festival Service. The next rehearsal will be on Friday 2 
November at 6.30pm.

DEVELOPMENT OFFERING. Next Sabbath we will celebrate 
Harvest Thanksgiving and the Harvest of a soul through 
Baptism. You can demonstrate your thankfulness to God for 
His blessings by giving generously to the Development 
Offering. Your gift, however small or large, will make a 
difference.  A greater difference can be made by giving 
through Gift Aid - please see Jim Huzzey.

BAPTISM 6 OCTOBER. Alesha Thompson would like to invite all 
the church family to witness her desire to follow Jesus as she is 
baptised next Sabbath.

HARVEST THANKSGIVING. If you have an elderly neighbour/ 
friend who would appreciate a gift from our harvest, pls hand 
in their name&address to the Deaconesses’ vestry by 29 Sep.

HARVEST FESTIVAL 6 OCTOBER.  In response to God's 
faithfulness to us, let the display of produce represent our love 
for Him. The church will be open Thursday and Friday for you 
to leave goods and produce. Children are encouraged to 
bring their goods on Sabbath morning when they will be 
invited to bring it to the front during the service. All donations 
will be distributed to homes that are in need.

YOUTH VESPERS, 6 OCTOBER 6.30-10pm.  Come join us for 
vespers and games night.  All teens and youth invited.

HARVEST SUPPER, SUNDAY 7 OCTOBER. The entire church 
family is invited to a 'Soup and Rolls' Harvest Supper on 
Sunday 7 October at 6pm, to launch our Development 
Fund Appeal. The evening is FREE and will be great fun for 
all ages. There will be 'goodie bags' and information 
about exciting ways to raise funds. Come and be 
Thankful for Harvest and be part of the Church's plans for 
the future.

CONNECT DAY ON 10 NOVEMBER.  An ideal time to invite 
your friends and family to Church. After the service there 
will be a potluck lunch followed by vespers and a family 
pancake and games social in the evening. Please let Pat, 
Lydia or Alix know of any names you would like an 
invitation to be sent to.

SAD NEWS. We regret to announce the death of our 
oldest member. Agnes Poulton passed away on Monday 
morning, aged 104. Her funeral will be held here on 
Tuesday 9 October at 10am followed by interment at 
North Watford Cemetery at 11.15am.

FOOTBALL.  There will be a re-match between over 35s & 
under 35s on 7 October at 3pm at Stanborough Park, on 
the pitch adjacent to the BUC offices. All are welcome to 
come out & support the teams. Please let Eustace 
Cornwall know if you would like to play.

OUR CHURCH SERVICES ARE RECORDED and streamed live 
on the internet. If you prefer not to be filmed please ask 
one of the deacons to assist you to appropriate seating.

PATHFINDERS, Sabbath 6 October, 4pm. Dress uniforms 
please. All Pathfinders who were selected to do the First 
Aid Training on Sunday 7 October, pls be at church at 
9.30am in Field uniforms complete with yellow scarves.

THE INSPIRATIONAL BOOK, 'THE OLYMPIC CHRISTIAN', by 
Pastor R. Holder, who passed away last week, is now 
available for purchase.  All proceeds go towards the 
support of his family.  Please see/contact Ivana Mendez.

MESSY CHURCH, 20 OCTOBER. The theme for this month's 
Messy Church is the parable of the 'Ten Bridesmaids...Are 
we prepared?'. The Hub will have the opportunity to 
make their own candles and pottery candle holders. 
Booking is essential for those who plan to attend. There 
are a few spaces still available. 

THANK YOU to those who donated their used 'My Abbots' 
and 'My Garston' magazines. We now have enough for 
the crafts planned for this months Messy Church.

SONG SERVICE. There will be a song service next Sabbath 
at 9.30am, prior to our regular Sabbath School Program.

9.45am

Welcome- Pat Elias
Hymn 196 NAH - 'Breath on me breath of God'

Prayer - Pat Elias
Lesson Study – 'Keeping the Church Faithful'

Lesson study will close at 10.25am
13th Sabbath Programe by the Primary Class

Sabbath School

Host - Annabelle Lim
Praise Team – Led by Chantal Alen
Children's Story - Karin Weiczorek

Preacher - Karin Weiczorek
Sermon Title - 'Never-ending Hunger'

Scripture Reading - Matthew 5:6
There will be no Parallel Service for the next 2 weeks.

Announcements

mailto:pat@pwalton.co.uk


11 am

'...Him that cometh to me, I will in no wise cast out.'
John 6:37,

Call to Worship

Invocation 

Hymn 159 NAH  

Tithes & Offerings

Family Prayer

Hymn 156 NAH

Ordination of Deacons

Children's Story

Scripture Reading

Meditation in Music

Sermon

Hymn 160 NAH  

Benediction

'Lord God Omnipotent,
gracious and holy,
Sing we Thy praise 

for Thy wonderful love.
King of the angels and 

Friend of the lowly,
May they rich blessing
descend from above.'

NAH 28 v 1

g
'Lift up the Trumpet'

g

f

g
'Heir of the Kingdom'

f

f
Lorna Annable

f
2 Peter 3: 3 - 14; 17,18 (NIV) 

Denver Annable
f

f
'What Kind of Person Ought 

You to Be?', Pastor Paul Clee
d

'Watch Ye Saints'
d

Pastor Paul Clee

Serving Elders:   James Shepley and Paul Bellamy
Organist: Brian Combridge

Sat 29 Sep    Divine Service, 11am, Speaker Paul Clee
Parallel Service, Karin Wieczorek

Mon 1 Oct Badminton Club, Stan. School, 5.30pm
Seniors Club, 2-4pm

Wed 3 Oct   Badminton Club, Stan. School, 5.30pm
Praying for the Holy Spirit, 7.00pm
Prayer Meeting, 7.30pm

Sat 6 Oct Harvest Service, Combined, 11am, Speaker 
Karin Wieczorek 
Youth Vespers, 6.30pm

Tue 9 Oct Tuesday Talks, 7pm
12-13 Oct Enrichment Weekend for Couples
20 Oct Messy Church
26-28 Oct Support Network for Adventist Parents
26-28 Oct Caythorpe Court, Mansfield weekend away 

 

Pastoral Team
Paul R Clee
paulrclee@gmail.com
Tel: 01923 677883 / Mob: 07966 506647
DAY OFF: Monday

Ivana Mendez
ivanamendez@hotmail.co.uk
mobile: 07539 326780

Karin Wieczorek
 pastorkarinw@gmail.com

Mobile: 0770 681 3907
DAY OFF: Sunday

Stanborough Centre Office
Centre Manager: Michael Swain

stanboroughcentre@gmail.com   /   07962 320372 
AV Advance Requests/Bookings

spcavteam@gmail.com
AV Duty Assistant for September: Peter Cooper

DVD Recordings of Services
Available to order from the desk after the divine service

Stanborough Park College of Music
Jiae Ahn, Tel. 07837 404 261 / Email: spcmahn@gmail.com

bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 
Deadline is THURSDAY 3pm

*  *  *  *  *  *  *

SUNSET TIMES Today: 6.42pm Next Friday: 6.28pm

29 September 2012

Welcome To
Stanborough Park Church

'Let the words of my mouth 
and the meditation of my heart 

be acceptable in Your sight, 
O LORD, my Rock and my Redeemer'.

Psalm 19:14

Pastoral Team: Paul Clee, Karin Wieczorek & Ivana Mendez
Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church

609 St Albans Road
Watford WD25 9JL

01923 894 664 
www.stanboroughchurch.org

www.livestream.com/stanboroughparkchurch

Contacts

To maintain reverence in the Services, please ensure that  
your MOBILE PHONE IS SWITCHED OFF.

The Armstrong Room is where families can take their  
children when they become restless or noisy.  Please 

respect others by keeping reverence in the Sanctuary.

Divine Service Diary
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